January 3, 2007

To whom it may concern:

I have been associated with Sherry Radford for approximately six years.  Part of that time, I was his immediate supervisor.  She was hired as a mechanical engineer.  Her initial duties were to research engineering change requests and make the necessary drawing revisions to implement the appropriate changes.  Her enthusiasm and creativity were a valuable asset to the engineering department at Ohio Electric Motors.  She was quick to learn 2D CADAM/CATIA drafting software.  Later she adapted to 3D SolidEdge CAD software with relative ease.  Her designs/drawings were always accurate, thoughtful, and helpful to the goal of obtaining new business and improving existing designs.  She has also worked for a sister company(Madison Manufacturing Co.) which designs and manufactures fan and blower assemblies.  She performed capably in this environment as well.  

I wholeheartedly recommend her for job placement in a similar position utilizing CAD software and/or mechanical design with a bit of electrical/magnetic design.  She is familiar with virtually all aspects of electric motor manufacturing.  Each of our engineers also assembled and tested their motor designs.  She is familiar with the operation of a wide variety of laboratory equipment including dynamometers, thermocouples, milliohmmeters, power supplies, and oscilloscopes.

If you have further questions, I can be reached at 828.683.2564.

Charles A. Lee

Former Engineering Manager

Ohio Electric Motors

